KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Wednesday 11th November 2015 at Old Hall Court, Ashton at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Dave Penny,  Anne Shepherd, Peter Dalton, Alan Burgess, Malen Johnson, Barry Lockwood, Joan Pidgeon.
Irene Wilkinson attended as a guest.

1. Apologies: Bruce Guy, Rosina Williams, Suzanne Robinson, Margrett Barnes.
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 11th November 2015, were approved and signed. 
3. Matters Arising: Dave Penny agreed to transport the equipment to the Light up a Life event on the River Dee.
Christmas Concert.  Elaine informed the meeting that Margaret had secured the services of a singer and a pianist from Queen’s school for the evening.  Margaret will pass on the details to Suzanne for incorporation into the programme.

Cathedral Concert.  Peter informed the meeting that Mike Williams will be writing an arrangement of “Thank you for the Music” for the Roberts Bakery Band.
4. Correspondence: Elaine informed the meeting that she had received a letter from Lorna explaining that her present circumstances sadly prevented her from attending Choir and had therefore decided to resign her membership.  It was proposed that Lorna be made an Honorary Life Member of the choir.  Jim agreed to write to Lorna informing her of that decision, |AP01JE|.
5. Treasurer’s Report: Heather presented the latest set of accounts. The race night had proved to be a success.  In response to a question from Elaine, Barry confirmed that it was a function which the Social Group would organise again at some point.  It was noted that as of the date of the meeting, 98 tickets for the Christmas Concert had been sold.

6. Future Concerts: 
a. River Dee. Everything appeared to be in place for the event.  Peter said that he was waiting for Margaret to pass to him the music for Rudolph.  Elaine expressed a view that maybe the programme was a little sombre with insufficient light content?  Peter said that the Choir would be singing Jingle Bells as the people were dispersing.
b. Christmas Concert  Elaine asked whether we could have booked the venue earlier in December as maybe the date was impacting upon ticket sales?  Dave advised that the 18th was the earliest date available to us.  The meeting discussed matters of advertising, serving of mince pies and wine, raffle, space in the refectory, stewarding, the content of the power point presentation, and printing of the programmes.  All was noted to be in order and ready for the evening.
c. Frodsham Sings.  The meeting agreed that the Choir would not participate in the Frodsham Sings event.  Jim agreed to inform the organisers.  |AP02.JE|.  Done
d. Joint concert with the Fauls Singers.  Alan Hibbert has approached the Choir with a suggestion for a joint concert in Whitchurch at a date to be arranged.  The meeting expressed concern that the early part of the year looked to be congested.  Alan Burgess suggested that maybe early October? Elaine agreed to speak with Alan as they were travelling to London soon and see what might be arranged.  |AP03.EC|.
e. Chester Cathedral.  Elaine advised the meeting that no-one  had presented themselves as a possible project manager for the event and enquired as to the position regarding performing rights.  For the moment we need to plough on.  The hospice is looking for sponsors but we don’t know what progress is being made in that direction.
7. Anniversary Dinner/Social Group.  Elaine asked how many could attend the dinner?  Anne stated that she believed that it could hold about 150. Barry said that detailed planning would commence in the New Year.  Elaine expressed a view that the cost of tickets to the event would very much depend on how much fundraising the Social Group could manage.  Malen announced that she would be hosting an afternoon tea to raise some money. It was noted that the Skycycle collection would contribute, and Elaine suggested a coffee morning in January.
8. New Member.  The meeting agreed to accept Phillippa Mulholland as a new member.
Any Other Business:
a. Dave Penny advised the meeting that he was proposing a re-seating of the Choir to achieve an improved balance .  A new seating plan was being produced for implementation next Tuesday. 

Date of Next Meeting.  Thursday 7th January  2016 in Elaine’s House at 7:30.
